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Summary:  

To request that the City of Toronto develop a new secondary plan and new zoning by-
laws to be considered for approval upon the completion of the Bloor Corridor visioning 
study. 

Background:  

The Annex lost its secondary plan (Annex Part II Plan) with the approval of the new 
Official Plan. 

The Annex, in anticipation of greater intensification in its boundaries, is participating 
with city planning and neighouring stakeholder groups in an important Bloor Corridor 
visioning study , as a first step towards a new Secondary Plan for the Annex. 

The Board of the Annex Residents’ Association supports the policies of the New Official 
Plan including those focused on neighbourhood preservation. 

Recommendations: 

It is recommended that: 

1.  Request that city planning staff report back to the September meeting of the Toronto 
and East York Community Council with a work plan and timeline for a new secondary 
plan and new zoning by-laws to be drafted and made ready for speedy approval upon the 
completion of the Bloor Corridor visioning study.  


